    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            December 11, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, John Schweigert and Brandon Shortt. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from John Schweigert, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 12/05/18.
The City of Bloomsdale received a statement for Professional Services Rendered from Gilmore Bell, the company consulting issues regarding the TIF proposal brought to the City by TAG Development. The invoice was in the amount of $4,360.64 billing for time and travel from June 12, 2018 through October 31, 2018. Upon reviewing the invoice, the rate of $295.00 per hour was not the $275.00 per hour rate outlined in the Gilmore & Bell Engagement Letter submitted to the City with the TIF Ordinance paperwork. Since the Ordinance was never officially adopted, the subsequent Preliminary Funding Agreement and Engagement Letter were never signed and executed. The City was reassured on several occasions that the fees generated by Gilmore Bell would be paid from the Advance of Funds to be provided by TAG Development. The Bloomsdale City Council understands that while no agreements were entered into, all of the actions taken were because of TAG Development and they chose not to continue after the Council had agreed to adopt the Ordinance to form a TIF Committee. The Council would like for Clerk Randoll to negotiate the invoice amount to reflect the correct rate and remove the fees for the first meeting attended by Gilmore Bell on June 12, 2018 bringing the invoice total to $3,060.37. They would like to submit this renegotiated invoice to TAG Development for payment directly to Gilmore Bell. Clerk Randoll will follow up.
Mayor Monia reported that street repairs have been completed and paid for, minus some minor crack filling which will happen when weather and scheduling allow. He is expecting some new paperwork regarding the repair of Rotor #2. He informed the Council that the north side of the fence surrounding the Treatment Plant will soon need some attention. Several of the supporting posts are completely exposed.
The Board of Alderman briefly discussed the installation of a Disc Golf Course in the City Park. Alderman Brandon Shortt stated that he believes this to be a waste of money. The Council will not make any decisions immediately and would like to explore the option of just placing baskets and minimal signage without T-Pads until The City sees how popular it will be. The Mayor went to the facility in Ste. Genevieve and saw that they have baskets with no T-Pads. Daniel Drury did address this issue in his presentation at the November Meeting and stated that courses with no T-Pads are not as popular. The Council will take this under advisement and re-visit the issue after the first of the year.

Clerks Notes: The City of Ste. Genevieve uses Mark Bishop with the Wegmann Law Firm from the Festus/Hillsboro area. The City of St. Mary uses Duke Nguyen from Breeze, Elpers and Nguyen. The Christmas Wreaths were put up by Citizens Electric with the help of Rick Drury. They look beautiful, but this may be the last year they can be displayed. A Title Search was performed by Ste. Genevieve County Abstract on the Bloomsdale Sunset Park property. There is an easement granted to AT&T and Citizens Electric, but there are no other stipulations attached to the property. 
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
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